# St. Paulite

Support each other with God's Word and sacraments
Share Christ with our community and the world
Serve others in Christian love



### **Babysitters needed for Wednesday Morning Mom's Bible Study**

If you are available for an hour on Wednesday mornings and like to hang out with cute little kids, we're looking for a few adults to watch kids babysitting during a Bible study that is being held Wednesday mornings for school moms. Starting in January they'll meet after chapel, which ends at about 8:15. Please contact Wendy Schibbelhut at <a href="https://wschibbelhut@stpaulsonalaska.org">wschibbelhut@stpaulsonalaska.org</a> if you are able to help out. Thank you!

#### Offering Envelope Packets

Offering envelopes are here and in the church lobby. With a greater use of online giving, we decided not to order envelopes for people who did not use them last year. If you would like physical envelopes, but don't see your name on a packet, please write your name on the sign-up sheet. A packet will be assigned to you and will be placed with the other packets. *Please do not use your new envelopes until Thursday, January 4, 2024.* For online giving options, head to <a href="https://www.stpaulsonalaska.org/give">www.stpaulsonalaska.org/give</a>.

**Pastor Call:** Pastor Ehlke announced on December 17 that he declined his call to St. John's in Wauwatosa. Please keep St. John's in your prayers and the many congregations in our church body facing pastoral vacancies.



Inside This Issue	
News	1
Bible Studies	<u>2</u> - <u>3</u>
Sunday School	<u>3</u>
Devotion	<u>4</u>
Cross to Glory Concert	<u>4</u>
Memorials	<u>5</u>
Women's Groups	<u>5</u>
Membership transactions	<u>6-7</u>
Mission Trip to London	<u>8</u>
Support Groups	9
School News	<u>10-</u> <u>11</u>



#### **Contact Us**

Pastor Brett Ehlke behlke@stpaulsonalaska.org 608.799.2717

Pastor Shane Krause <u>skrause@stpaulsonalaska.org</u> 608.217.5660

Pastor Daniel Olson dolson@stpaulsonalaska.org 608.797.5793

St. Paul's Evangelical Lutheran Church Onalaska, WI stpaulsonalaska.org 608.783.2552

## ST. PAUL'S GROUP BIBLE STUDY & SUNDAY SCHOOL WINTER 2024 "Grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ." 2 Peter 3:18

**Judges** Resumes Sunday January 7 and Wednesday January 10 Sundays at 9:20 & 10:30 am (Fellowship Hall) Wednesdays at 9 am in the Fireside Room

We'll continue our main Bible study topic by continuing looking at the Book of Judges. In the new year, we'll start with the fascinating life of Samson and the amazing things the Lord accomplished through him and (sometimes) in spite of him.



#### **Starting Point Class**

Starts Monday, January 8 at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall Questions about the Bible? New to the Christian faith? Has it been more than five years since you've attended Starting Point? Pastor Krause will begin a new Starting Point class which covers the main teachings of the Bible and gives clear answers to life's biggest problems and questions. Atmosphere is relaxed and questions are encouraged. If you have any questions, talk to Pastor Krause — <a href="mailto:skrause@stpaulsonalaska.org">skrause@stpaulsonalaska.org</a>.



Sunday School, Young Teen, and Teen Bible Class Options
9:15am Sunday School for ages 3 years old through 6<sup>th</sup> grade: Classes meet in the elementary school wing of our school, just down the hall from the fellowship hall. Classrooms are: 3 and 4 Year Old's (children who are potty trained are welcome to attend), Kindergarten and 1<sup>st</sup> Grade, 2<sup>nd</sup>+3<sup>rd</sup> Grade, and 4<sup>th</sup>-6<sup>th</sup> Grade.

**10:30am Young Teen and Teens for Grades 6-12:** These classes will also meet in the elementary school wing of our school, just down the hall from the fellowship hall. Two different classes will be offered: **6**<sup>th</sup>-**8**<sup>th</sup> **Grade** and **9**<sup>th</sup>-**12**<sup>th</sup> **Grade**.

**High School Teen Group**: Pastor Krause will continue to lead youth group for high schoolers on select Wednesday and Sunday nights throughout the year. Let him know if you'd like to get on his text list. (Pastor Krause: 608-217-5660)

**7-8**<sup>th</sup> **Grade B.I.B.L.E. Classes:** We have plans to resume our 7-8<sup>th</sup> Grade BIBLE in March. Parents will receive information in the new year. We'll meet for about 6-8 weeks and study "hot topics" that are especially relevant that teenagers and adults face in our modern world.

**Remain** is a Bible study and fellowship group for our upper high schoolers and for those in college, roughly ages 17-23. They typically meet the last Saturday of the month at 6pm at St. Paul's. Follow Remain on Instagram for the most up to date news: @remain.st.pauls

**20s-30s Group** We have a group of folks in their 20s-30s who meet periodically (usually weekly) to study a book or a section of the Bible. The days/times sometimes change due to scheduling conflicts. In the new year, we'll be choosing a new topic to study together. If interested in attending, please reach out to Pastor Ehlke: behlke@stpaulsonalaska.org.

(Continued on page 3)

(Continued from page 2)

Men's Bible Class Saturdays 8:00 am Facilitator: Steve Loehr Meets Year Round

Topic: Book of Acts

Women's Bible Classes Mondays at 4:00 pm Facilitator: Wendy Schibbelhut

Resumes January 8 Zoom option available

wschibbelhut@stpaulsonalaska.org

**Location: Fireside Room (Church Entryway)** 

**Location: Fireside Room (Church Entryway)** 

Topic: Real Women of the Bible from Time of Grace

**Location: Kwik Trip (408 Sandlake Rd)** 

Topic: Prepared to Answer

Topic: Women of the Bible

Mondays at 6:30 pm Facilitator: Wendy Schibbelhut

Resumes January 8

Tuesdays at 9:00 am Facilitator: Lois Jenson (email Lois to sign-up) jensonrlj@gmail.com Location: Lois' Home Topic: Women of the Bible

Wednesdays at 8:20 am (Childcare available)
Facilitator: Megan Mueller

Resumes January 3

Wednesdays at 2:00 pm Facilitator: Nicole Wickus Resumes January 3 Location: Fireside Room (Church Entryway)
Topic: The Mom God Chose: Mothering like Mary

Location: Fireside Room/Cry Room

Thursdays at 6:30 am email Jan to get the Skype link

Facilitator: Jan Westerman jkwesterman1@yahoo.com

**Meets Year Round** 

**Location: Online Class** 

Topic: Soul Care

#### **Sunday School**

Thanks for bringing your kids to Sunday School! They did a wonderful job spreading the Christmas message on Dec 17th and we look forward to learning more about Jesus in 2024!



#### **Epiphany is Uncertainty Reduction**



Pastor Shane Krause

There's a phenomenon we observe in our interpersonal communications called "uncertainty reduction." All of us have practiced this uncertainty reduction. We meet someone new. We know nothing about that person. We're guarded. We're unsure. So we start to trade information with that person. "So where are you from?" We share stories about ourselves. We listen to the stories the other tells. We discover we know the same people or we've been to the same places. We learn about each other. It drives away the unfamiliar. We share with each other to forge a bond and build trust and friendship. This is uncertainty reduction.

And it's what the season of Epiphany is all about. As we worship during these next weeks in the time in between Christmas and Lent, observe how the Gospel of the Day is a way that our Savior is saying: "Hi, I'm Jesus. Let me tell you a little about myself." On the festival of Epiphany, when Magi from the East come to visit, Jesus tells us, "I'm the Savior of the Nations." When Jesus goes out to the Jordan River to be baptized by John, Jesus tells us, "I came to take your place, to be your righteous substitute." When he heals Peter's mother-in-law and then droves of people came to visit him that evening, he is telling us, "I care about your hurts and your pains. So I came to reverse the effects of sin in this world." When he's transfigured on the mountain, we catch of glimpse of his divine identity which he so often hid behind human flesh."

Epiphany means revelation. In these next months we see Jesus practicing uncertainty reduction with us by revealing to us who he truly is and why he came to this earth. Because he doesn't want us to be strangers. He wants our relationship to be real and comfortable. He wants us to be as close as family. In fact, that's what we are.

Thank you, Jesus, for your epiphany to us. Now we are certain that you love us and have saved us. Amen.



#### **Cross to Glory in Concert**

Cross to Glory is excited to be coming back to the Coulee Region for a concert at the Luther High Auditorium (Onalaska, WI) on Sunday, January 21st at 3pm. The concert is free of charge and is a great opportunity to invite a friend to hear about the good news of Jesus.

The band will be sharing songs from their newly released 10th album, 10,000 x 10,000 as well as many songs from their previous nine albums.

Cross to Glory has been playing together since 2010 for concerts and worship all over the Midwest and as far away as Israel. The music of Cross to Glory has been described as a mix of Christian Rock, Country, Folk and Gospel.

#### **Memorials**

Given in loving memory of Jim Ely to the Grateful and Growing Fund by:
Gary Baumgarten

Ann Kick

Jeff and Janet Gilbertson

Given in loving memory of Dave Pralle to the Grateful and Growing Fund by:

Dan and Dorothy Michaelis



Women in Christ Book Group meets the second Tuesday of each month



September through May at 6:30 p.m. in the Fireside Area at church. We will meet again on Tuesday, January 9, 2024. The January selection is "Like a River" by Granger Smith. For February the selection is "A Different Kind of Gone" by Catherine Ryan Hyde. All women of the congregation are invited to attend. Please consider joining us for this time of Christian fellowship through reading.



WOMEN IN CHRIST CRADLE ROLL meets every other month on the first Thursday at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall. Children who are enrolled in Cradle Roll receive periodic mailings and books every 6 months until they are 4. Our next meeting will be January 4th, 2024 followed by a meeting March 7th, 2024. If you are interested we can always use new members.



**WOMEN IN CHRIST CREATIVE HANDS** group meets in person several times throughout the year. We craft blankets and baptismal napkins to present to newly baptized children and adults as a memento of their baptismal birthday. We invite sewers, stitchers, knitters and crocheters to join us. At times we also sew Quiet Bags for children for use during

worship as well as table runners for fellowship meals. If you would like to join us, please contact Deb Nuttelman (<a href="mailto:randdnuttel@charter.net">randdnuttel@charter.net</a>) and we will let you know the next time we meet.

## Thru My Bible

i nru my bible
January
1. 1 John 1:1-2:2
2. 1 Jn. 2:3-27
3. 1 Jn. 2:28-3:10
4. 1 Jn. 3:11-4:6
5. 1 Jn. 4:7-5:3
6. 1 Jn. 5:4-21
7. 2 John,3 John
8. Isaiah 40
9. ls. 41
10. ls. 42:1-43:13
11. ls. 43:14-44:23
12. ls. 44:24-45:25
13. ls. 46, 47
14. ls. 48
15. ls. 49:1-50:3
16. ls. 50:4-51:16
17. ls. 51:17-52:12
18. ls. 52:13-53:12
19. ls. 54
20. ls. 55
21. ls. 56, 57
22. ls. 58
23. ls. 59
24. ls. 60
25. ls. 61:1-63:6
26. ls. 63:7-64:12
27. ls. 65
28. ls. 66
29. Matthew 1
30. Matt. 2

31. Matt. 3

#### Membership Transactions June 2023 through December 2023

#### Receive by TRANSFER FROM other WELS congregations

- \*Jacob and \*Montaya Adams and son Tommy from Good Shepherd in Holmen, WI
- \*Ben and \*Megan Berg and children \*Grace and \*Evelyn from First Lutheran in La Crosse, WI
- \*Jason and \*Kristina Hanson and children \*Lexus, \*Maryjane Fulton, \*Serenity Fulton and Brayden Hanson from Christ Lutheran in West Salem, WI
- \*Zachariah Harter from Immanuel in La Crosse, WI
- \*Leah Shepeck from St. Michael's in Fountain City, WI
- \*Arleen Huber from Good Shepherd in Holmen, WI
- \*Mark and \*Joan Christie and children \*Kaitlyn and \*Mitchell from Good Shepherd in Holmen, WI \*James and \*Andi Schwichtenberg and children \*Isaiah and \*Jalen from St. John's in Lewiston, MN
- \*Clay Kirschbaum and \*Holly Fisher and daughter \*Ava Fisher and son \*Andrew Fisher from Good Shepherd in Holmen. WI
- \*Taylor and \*Cassandra Schneider and daughter Olivia from Christ in Burr Oak, WI \*Mark and \*Kari Hanson from Good Shepherd, Holmen, WI
- \*Ted Kufahl from St. Paul's, Bangor, WI
- \*Patrick and \*Diana Schaller and children \*Noah, \*Isaiah, \*Jonah, \*Elijah, Jedidah & Micah from Immanuel, La Crosse, WI
- \*Adam and \*Sarah Lambrecht and children \*Ada, Leo and Reuben from Living Shepherd Lutheran, Laramie, WY
- \*Leslie Klinski from First Lutheran, La Crosse, WI
- \*Marilyn and \*Gary Grob from St. Matthew's Lutheran, Winona, MN
- \*Ryan and \*Katie Rasmussen and children \*RJ, \*Ryley, \*Reid, Grace and Ryder from Christ Lutheran, West Salem, WI
- \*Brian and \*Patricia Holzhausen from Christ Lutheran, West Salem, WI
- \*Kaleb Holzhausen from Christ Lutheran, West Salem, WI
- \*David MacFarland from Grace Lutheran, La Crosse, WI
- \*Dan and \*Leah Unke and children Cara, Mallory, Jamison, Avery from Peace Lutheran, Hartford, WI

Daniel and Evelyn Kufahl (children of Ted Kufahl) from St. Paul's Lutheran, Bangor, WI

- \*Hailey Clear from Faith Lutheran, Fond du Lac, WI
- \*Emily Warnke from Immanuel Lutheran, Greenville, WI
- \*Laura Birkel from St. Paul's Lutheran, Mauston, WI
- \*Scott and \*Holly Sloan and children Calvin and Nora from Good Shepherd Lutheran, Holmen, WI
- \*Chris and \*Sun Smith from Good Shepherd Lutheran, Holmen, WI
- \*Nathan and \*Stacey Livingston and children \*Ayden, Jaeyda, Weston, and Charlotte from St. John's Lutheran, Barre Mills, WI
- \*Norm and \*Mareolin Kuske from Beautiful Savior Lutheran, Spooner, WI
- \*Pauline Perry from Crown of Life Lutheran, St. Paul, MN
- \*Jesse and \*Brenna Beckendorf and Sloane from Good Shepherd Lutheran, Holmen, WI
- \*Brad and \*Kelly Hundt and children Bryden and Brant from St. John's Lutheran, Barre Mills, WI

#### Receive by ADULT CONFIRMATION

- \*Ian Clear
- \*Lowell Papenfuss
- \*Alysha Hesse and child Atlas Harter
- \*Melissa McKenzie
- \*Andrew Meulemans



#### (Continued from page 6)

- \*Jason Leis
- \*Sandy Averill
- \*Derek Scheevel
- \*Traci and \*Norah Segar
- \*Robert and \*Gayle Waedekin
- \*Michael and \*Cindy Lefevre
- \*Noah Kline

#### 2023 Confirmands

Elise Adeline Antoniewicz

Trenten James Berg

Trent James Eide

Serenity Lynn Fulton

Kaia Lynn Gilbertson

Avery Marie Hall

Tyler Allen Keller

Ashton Timothy Kendall

Asher Caerus Lemke

Nathanael Jackson Kuo Lenz

Cal Franklin Lyga

Mackenzie Jean McCurdy

Caleb Nathaneal Mielke

Angel Marie Miller

Grace Ann Miller

Luke Daniel Olson

Samuel John Schmeling

Addison Drea Schaper

Paige Elizabeth Pralle

Cooper William Powell

Braden Jon Peterson

Lucius Carl Stallman

Lillian Audrey Sveen

Mason Matthew Thorson

Kaitlyn Clara Van Loon

Aiden McArthur Wickus

Summer ShayneYinh Yang

#### Receive by PROFESSION OF FAITH

- \*Marcia Camden
- \*Pat Vinson
- \*Charles and \*Kimberly Barton and \*Anthony, \*Juliet and Amelia
- \*Allen and \*Deborah Workman
- \*Rick and \*Jenny Kline

#### **TRANSFER TO** other WELS/ELS congregation

\*Isabelle Kick to St Marcus in Milwaukee, WI

- \*Richard and \*Micheline Bakalars to Good Shepherd, Holmen, WI
- \*Grace Bain to St. John's Lutheran, Baraboo, WI
- \*Matthew Miskowski Jr. to Divine Savior Lutheran,

Delray Beach, FL

\*Aaron Raabe to Faith Lutheran,

Tyler, Texas

#### **RELEASE** to join another Christian Church

- \*Linda Dunham
- \*JoLea Pralle
- \*Bill and \*Margot Pyatt
- \*Julie White
- \*Mark Deml

#### **RELEASE from St. Paul's Spiritual Care**

- \*Dennis and \*Diane Johnson
- \*Benjamin Cejka
- \*Matthew Cejka

#### **REMOVED**

- \*Ethan Mendell
- \*Emma Mendell
- \*Genevieve Mendell
- \*Emma Willman

#### **BAPTIZED** (Italics denotes NON-MEMBERS | CAPS

denotes ADULTS)

Avery Madison Blencoe (5/21/2023)

Parker Layne Lundstrom (5/21/2023)

Elora Rebecca Lussky (5/21/2023)

Callahan Noelle Heisz (5/28/2023)

ANDREW BLENCOE (5/21/2023)

Edward James Packwood (5/14/2023)

Alexandria Rose Ethridge (5/20/2023)

Ariella Marie Ethridge (5/20/2023)

Ella Sophia Hole (6/1/2023)

Mila Joan-Louise King (6/29/2023)

Jameson Fredrick King (6/29/2023)

Maximus John McDonald (7/2/2023)

Evelyn Michelle Kufahl (7/9/2023)

Harper Marie Schneider (7/20/23)

Nora Joy Walter (8/13/2023)

Luke David Wahlstrom (8/20/2023)

Evelyn Claire Adams (9/3/2023)

Journey Reya Kostuchowski (10/22/2023)

MICHAEL RICHARDS (10/29/2023)

Nayeli Sandra Morning Star

(Continued on page 8)

(Continued from page 7)

MARRIED (Italics denotes NON-MEMBERS)
Nathan Friedenfels and Hope Bollinger (8/26/2023)
Zach Harter and Alysha Hesse (8/19/2023)
Michelle Beranek and Elijah Hansen (9/23/2023)
Leslie Klinski and Andy Meulemans (11/4/2023)

DIED (Italics denotes NON-MEMBERS)
Jill Zuberbier (5/6/2023)
Roger Knudtson (8/26/2023)
David Rudy Pralle (9/24/2023)
Harlan William Yahnke (9/9/2023)
Sherri Schroeder (10/11/2023)
James Ely (10/30/2023)

Ron Hemker (11/12/2023) Lois Pittenger (11/15/2023)



#### **Mission Trip to London**

One blessing of being part of a larger denomination is that we pool our resources together to take the gospel to the ends of the earth. Our synod is planting a church in London and we have the opportunity to be a part of a two month push this coming summer. St. Paul's can partner with our synod and this new mission start by sending over a team of 6-10 people for a 10-day period sometime between the dates of June 8<sup>th</sup> and July 29<sup>th</sup> depending on what our group chooses. We would arrive on a Saturday and leave the following Monday. Groups can decide to stay longer if they like. The church work is going to be focus in Central London, specifically Tower Hamlets.

#### The goals:

- 1) The WELS UK mission is looking at offering weekly church services in June and July. The mission needs more people to be in church as they invite guests.
- 2) Each group would spend 2-3 days volunteering in a UK run charity. The groups should engage others in conversation, let their light shine by word or deed, and invite them to a church service.
- 3) Encourage WELS UK members in their life of discipleship.

40-50% of the trip will be sight-seeing and the trips are self-funded. The estimated cost of travel and lodging will be about \$2500/person (this includes airfare and hotel stay). If you'd like to be a part of the team or donate money to defray costs for attendees, please talk with Pastor Olson (dolson@stpaulsonalaska.org). Shannon Bohme from WELS Mission Partners will be at St. Paul's on December 10<sup>th</sup> after the 10:45 service to talk with those who are interested in going. Please talk with Pastor Olson sometime before December 10<sup>th</sup> if you are interested.



## Christian Counseling Services Are Available To Our Congregation

Through Christian Family Solutions, members of our congregation have access to confidential counseling services through a program called MAP (Member Assistance Program). The counselors are WELS/ELS mental

health professionals, using secure, online video technology. Short-term counseling is available from any private location that has an internet connection and a web cam. Telephone counseling is also available. If you are interested, please talk to one of our pastors.

# Recovery ; † Christ

#### **Recovery in Christ Offers Hope In Jesus**

A symptom of addiction of any kind is hopelessness. The focus of Recovery in Christ is to bring the hope of Jesus. RIC meets most Sundays, 4:00 pm here at St. Paul's in the school library and Wednesdays, 1:15 pm at La Crosse's Coulee Recovery Center (933 Ferry St.). To con-

firm meeting days/times call 608-567-3038 for Sundays and 608-784-4177 for Wednesdays.

#### **Onalaska Food Basket**



The Board of Outreach would like to remind members of our area food pantry services. The Food Basket is located just down the street from church at 735 Sand Lake Road (in the back right hand corner of the American Legion parking lot) and serves residents of the greater Onalaska, West Salem, French Island and Holmen areas with food and personal care items. They are a Christ centered organization dedicated to helping those in need. The Food Basket is open to everyone; however there are general income guidelines for eligibility. If you or your family are in need of their services, please

stop in, call (608) 783-7722 or visit <u>www.thefoodbasket.org</u>. Assistance is available on a one-time or on-going basis. All of their services are free of charge.

#### The Coulee Region OWLS

OWLs are Older Wiser Lutherans (55+) and they meet every 3rd Wednesday for a potluck meal in the narthex of First Lutheran, La Crosse at noon. Fellowship and food are a great way to grow relationships and celebrate life. The OWLs take outings as well, from river cruises, watching plays, to hearing the symphony. Come have a hoot with the OWLs!

#### Wish List



If you would like to help fund special projects (outside our budget funding), please see the items on **St. Paul's Wish List**. Follow the instructions at the bottom of the list on how to make a donation. Click the link below to go to the list or go to St. Paul's web-

site and on the menu at the top of the page, click Give and then Wish List. Master Wish List



#### **WELS Connection**

Keep connected to what's going on around our synod. Click on the link for the monthly WELS connection. https://wels.net/news-media/wels-connection/

#### St. Paul's Lutheran School

#### Forward in Faith - In God's Time

Waiting is hard. Stores understand this about people. Customers sometimes leave stores that are too busy with too long of checkout lines, so they provide many options for customers to check out quickly. They have a worker in position to guide customers to shorter lines and call new checkers into position when lines are getting long.

In the Old Testament, Christians were waiting for thousands of years for the promised Messiah to come. God instituted a number of practices for the Israelites to keep them looking forward to His coming. Many, however, lost their focus and patience in waiting. Still, Christ was born at just the right time.



"But when the set time had fully come, God sent his Son, born of a woman, born under the law, 5 to redeem those under the law, that we might receive adoption to sonship."

Galatians 4:4-5

As St. Paul's Lutheran School celebrates 50 years of Christian education, we wait for our wonderful new building to be ready for us to use. The progress is exciting to view. It won't be long until we can enjoy the new spaces. Then we wait to see how our loving God blesses our ministry through this new facility.

"Being confident of this, he who began a good work in you will carry it on to completion until the day of Christ Jesus." Philippians 1:6

#### ST. PAUL'S ACTIVITIES UPDATE

The winter season is in full swing. As the temperatures drop, our athletes have turned up their skills in many different activities. Our four basketball teams have gotten off to a successful start. All our teams have winning records through our first five or six games. So far, the St. Paul's Panthers have faced teams from Lewiston, Mount Calvary-Grace, Christ-St. John's, Immanuel/St. Matthew's (Stoddard), St. John's (Sparta), and St. Paul's (Tomah). Our athletes are growing in their skills in practice as well as shining in the games. Practices have been held at Feature's Fieldhouse in West Salem. Games will continue though January. Locations and time can be found on the activities page on our school's website.

Robotics had another successful tournament in DeForest, Wisconsin. While no awards were won, valuable experience and ideas were gathered through their efforts. The third and final "regular season" tournament will be January 27, 2024, in Whitehall.

We thank God for our many volunteer coaches for basketball and robotics during our winter season, and we wish God's Blessings to all our coaches, athletes, and robotics team members for the remainder of the season.

(Continued on page 11)

(Continued from page 10)

## WISCONSIN PARENTAL CHOICE PROGRAM (WPCP) & SPECIAL NEEDS SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM (SNSP)

St. Paul's Lutheran School has registered to participate in the Wisconsin Parental Choice Program (WPCP) for the 2024-2025 school year. The application period is February 1, 2024 – April 18, 2024. Current St. Paul's families using the WPCP will receive information about applying for the 2024-2025 school year. All others interested can find eligibility information on our school website. You may also call the office with questions.

#### Great Things Happening at St. Paul's

On the final day of school before Christmas break, St. Paul's students visited local nursing homes to sing some Christmas songs and spread Christmas cheer to the residents. One of the pictures shows St. Paul's fifth and sixth graders gathered to walk to the nursing home. The other two pictures are of St. Paul's second grade students at the nursing home. Second grade students also made treat bags to give to the residents. What a wonderful way for these students to use their God-given talents to serve others in love! May His name be praised!





